ISRP Comment/Question: Fund (high priority). The contracting process with BPA should be accelerated. 

Response: Nearly all ISRP comments were favorable. This project has been approved for the first two of the three-year term, but the work began in 1999. This proposal corresponds with the third year of the project.

ISRP Comment/Question: This project may well be an important component of a comprehensive mitigation and restoration effort for native fisheries within the Flathead basin. However, as indicated in review of other projects within the same umbrella, a comprehensive review of all component projects is urgently needed, the results of which should be used to develop a longer term (3-5 year) plan for the basin. 
Response: We agree and welcome the ISRP’s visit and detailed review. 

ISRP Comment/Question: Thermal and biological sampling has been ongoing since 1987. Should it be time to wrap this up?

Response: Perhaps this was a typing error or a misunderstanding. Biological sampling related to this project in the Flathead River began in 1996, although there have been earlier BPA-funded projects, mainly related to kokanee (now nearly absent from the system) and the effects of Hungry Horse Dam operation on kokanee spawning success. Since 1996, this project has focused on the seasonal presence of fish in the river and predator/prey interactions with non-native lake trout. Lake trout began to concentrate in the river in 1989 and little documentation of their effects on native species occurred until Montana began the ongoing river project. Although radio telemetry observations, food habits analyses, and thermal monitoring completed thus far will be used in the IFIM-based river model, research on the seasonal use of macro and microhabitats only began in 1999 (Project #9502550). These two subprojects of the Hungry Horse umbrella work together to provide the physical, thermal, and biological layers of the proposed IFIM river model, which will be used with the existing reservoir model (HRMOD to create the IRCs for Hungry Horse Dam. The thermal sampling is a very small aspect of the program, requiring only monthly downloading of thermal data from several continually recording thermographs. Thermal monitoring has continued because longitudinal thermal data from before, during and after the installation of the selective withdrawal device on Hungry Horse Dam in 1995 is being used. The existing thermal model in HRMOD does not have sufficient longitudinal resolution for use in the planned dynamic river model. This proposal does not perform biological or thermal sampling, but rather focuses on the physical dynamics of the river during varying river discharges. The contractor selected by BPA to perform this work, Bill Miller of Miller Ecological and Associates, met with the project sponsors in May 1999 and will begin fieldwork in August.
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